

## **PRESIDENTS' COUNCIL**

Minutes

February 19, 2019

### **MEMBERS PRESENT:**

Vice President David Plotkin

College Council Representative Sue Goff

Classified President James Logan

PIO Lori Hall

Recorder Denice Bailey

Vice President Alissa Mahar

FTF President Laurette Scott

PTF President Leslie Ormandy

ASG Representative Natalia

Guests: Jennifer Anderson, Tom Sonoff, Jaime Clarke, Kara Leonard

### **ARC POLICIES**

Jennifer, Jaime, and Kara attended for this item. Jennifer presented two ARC policies: These policies have been to College Council for review.

#### **Registration/Late Registration Policy**

Jennifer reviewed details of the policy. The group discussed the fact that there is no deadline for registration except for Advance College Credit (ACC). David said it is odd that there is not a definite deadline for registration for regular college courses and asked if there is a state-wide standard. Jennifer said a change like this would have to go back to ARC for discussion. Laurette and Leslie both agreed with David. Jennifer will check with other institutions on when the deadline should be. Jennifer will take this back to ARC. Alissa added she'd like to see a method for fee calculation. This will come back to PC after the ARC review/revision.

#### **Credit Load Policy**

Jennifer reviewed details of the policy. Registration for up to 18 credits does not need approval from an advisor, over 18 does require approval. 22 is the maximum number of credits a student can take. They are putting the college's current practice into policy. This is similar to policy at other colleges. Approved.

### **ADMINISTRATIVE REGULATION ECD-AR**

Tom Sonoff presented revisions to this administrative regulation. This conversation started in Leadership Cabinet about prohibiting bicycles on campus. Tom looked at the history of injury reports and there were none that involved bicycles. The Safety Officers also said they do not get complaints about bicycles on campus. There are many more complaints about vehicles in the core of the campus. He reviewed the language changes in the AR, which provide guidelines for bicycles but does not prohibit them.

Vehicles on campus are prohibited with the exception of Campus Services and College Safety vehicles. Permission may be granted by College Safety if requested in advance.

Alissa asked that "hallway" be changed to "walkways/sidewalks." She asked how we will communicate the new vehicle language to vendors and asked that Tom notify the bookstore and departments of the new language.

Approved with those modifications.

### **STUDENT PARTICIPATION ON COLLEGE COMMITTEES**

Natalia said it is hard to get students to come to committee meetings. Offering food usually helps attendance. She thought they may be able to publicize meetings better, perhaps in a portal message? ASG has a section of the portal that they control. Also could advertise on social media.

David said the students need to be provided some background/orientation for committee attendance to be relevant to them.

James said he appreciates when the mission statement is included on the agenda, so you know what the committee's goals are. Natalia said John Ginsberg is working on a one-pager that will define the committees.

Sunny said it is great when a student can commit to attending a committee regularly. Natalia said they are working on it and it has improved.

David suggested polling students who are participating for any feedback on how to make it more likely that other students will participate.

### **PRESIDENTS' COUNCIL STRUCTURE/FREQUENCY**

This item was deferred to the next meeting.

### **ASSOCIATION REPORTS**

ASG – Natalia reported

- They are showing a documentary for Black History Month – *More than a Month*.
- Free food market every Thursday.
- International potluck on February 26 from 12:00 to 1:00 in Fireside Lounge.
- OCCSA Legislative survey.

FTF – Laurette reported:

- The FTF lunch was last week. Guest speaker was John Larson, president of OEA.
- She is calling a special Senate meeting with the DEI consultants.
- Bargaining is continuing.

PTF – Leslie had no report.

Classified – James reported:

- CTE day on February 1 and he attended with Board members Reynolds and Reid. Good turnout. Advocating with legislators to fund community colleges.
- March for Students was on February 18. Over 4000 attendees. He was interviewed by The Print. He met with Governor Kate Brown.

Admin/Confidential - Sunny reported:

- The group is finalizing plan for all staff breakfast, on March 24, which is Thursday of finals week.

College Council – Sue reported:

The last College Council meeting was Feb 15. Topics included:

- High School Connections programs
- Talent acquisition/onboarding
- Survey for non-graduates going out
- First read on ISP 181

Adjourn 4:21 pm